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TEAM ANNOUCEMENT – Swift Current Wolverines    
 
June 8, 2023 – We are excited to announce our seventh confirmed team for this this year’s invitational!  
 
Junior Lacrosse returned to the city of Swift Current, Saskatchewan in 2019 with the formation of the 
Swift Current Wolverines Lacrosse Club.  The Wolverines are made up of players from the city of Swift 
Current and local towns and ranches in southwest Saskatchewan.  The Wolverines play in the Prairie 
Gold Lacrosse League in Saskatchewan.  This year the PGLL consists of teams from Moose Jaw, Prince 
Albert, Regina, Saskatoon, and Swift Current.  Currently the Wolverines are tied for first place in league 
play with Prince Albert.  Wolverine home games have become sought after events for the 
local  community with the arena often packed as the boys play the game they love. 
 

The Wolverines are working hard on the floor as well as off the floor in the local community in 
preparations for the MacDonald Cup. The boys are running lacrosse camps for youth and picking up 
work projects around town as they bond as a team and raise funds to make the trek out west this 
summer. 
 

The Wolverines are excited to expand the borders of their playing season by attending this Western 
Canadian tournament.  They are being supported with a couple of players from other PGLL teams to 
help fill their roster and they hope to be able to bond quickly for a competitive run at the MacDonald 
Cup. 
 

Lead by team captain, Riley Pribyl, the boys look forward to leaving it all on the floor this summer in Port 
Coquitlam, B.C.- Steve Michaluk – Coach  
 
 
This event will be held in the new arena at the Port Coquitlam Community Center from August 9-13, 
2023, which will precede the 2023 Founders Cup. The active planning committee has members from 
multiple provinces and is looking for volunteers and sponsors to make this a great event.  
For more information, please contact the organizing committee at: 
westcan.jrbchampionships@gmail.com 
More information will be updated throughout the year on our website: macdonaldcup.ca 


